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Minutes
Region VII Executive Council Meeting
March 21st & 22nd, 2013

Thursday, March 21st, 2013
Call to Order - Chairman Soltis 
Quorum verifications – Secretary Merlino
Guests – Tom Marston, Marshall Kline, Chuck Bajnai, Ron Burton, 

Steve Jones, Guy Tomberlin, Jim Elwood.
1.  Code Change Discussion  
There were 69 code changes discussed with recommendations made by the committee for the upcoming code change hearings in Dallas, April 21st through April 30th, 2013. Results of those recommendations will be posted on Region VII’s web site.
2.  General discussion 

Committee member rosters have been corrected by the ICC and published on their web site.

1. It was reported that John Gibson was back in the hospital. Bill Bryant had his contact information and George Martin had get well cards which were passed around for members to sign.

2. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM
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Minutes
Region VII Executive Council Meeting

March 21st & 22nd, 2013
Friday March 22nd, 2013

    Call to order – Chairman Soltis

    Quorum verification – Secretary Merlino

1. The Chairman opened discussion regarding a Region VII group Facebook page. There was discussion among the members and a motion was made and seconded to table the topic for future consideration.

    2. Other topics of discussion:

Promotional items for the Atlantic City annual conference; Ideas included beach balls, Frisbees, poker chips, playing cards. These items are to correlate with beach and casino themes. A suggestion was made to appoint a committee which was done and included Chris Bridges, Joe Valeri, and Mike Rogers. A motion was made and seconded to set $ 1,500.00 aside to finance this endeavor. All members voted in favor.
Mr. Jones reported that a group email was sent from NJBOA to all ICC region chapters regarding the conference. He also reported that misinformation regarding hurricane Sandy and damage to Atlantic City was out there but the city and boardwalk was undamaged during the storm.
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March 21st and 22nd minutes continued

3. Old business:

Activities sponsored by NJ will take place at the Taj Mahal and the ICC has booked the Sheraton. Shuttle buses will be available during the day. Night shuttles are still being negotiated. Possible activities will be a winery trip, a trip to Cape May, bike tours, and golf tournament. This could possibly be the highest attended conference.
There is a crowded Board candidate field this year. No formal discussions for candidate support were held.
Mr. Jones explained the NJBOA calendar raffle and stated that he had tickets available to VII members. If all tickets are sold $ 10,000.00 in cash prizes will be awarded.

4. New Business:

Discussion was held regarding Region VII candidate support.

Lynn Underwood, Rob Drexler, and Alex            spoke at this and January Region VII meetings and also sent requests for support in writing.
ICC report – Steve Jones discussed Board issues which included CDP access and the logistics with remote voting. You will have the ability to watch the hearings remotely and the ability to vote for a period after the hearings take place.

Make sure your voter designations are in order if you will be attending the Dallas hearings in April. 
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March 21st and 22nd minutes continued

The current ICC business model is not sustainable and the ICC will be getting away from code printing. 
There is a need to attract younger code officials, starting with training in High School.  
There is talk of a 6 year code cycle suggested by design professionals.

The search continues for a CEO.

Guy Tomberlin spoke on several topics which included Region VII and its members. We’re the best.
Guy spoke about the Building and Fire code officials’ retreat to bring the two groups together for a better working relationship.

Also talked about Vision 2023; training and education, member services, core function, and government relations. There is a work plan in place for a sustainable business model.

31 States passed laws prohibiting residential sprinkler code adoption.

Roland Hall mentioned the deadline was approaching to register your jurisdiction to be eligible to vote at code hearings. Building Safety Month approaching and the ICC is looking for proclamations from State and Local Chapters. There is a page on the ICC web site with sample proclamations. Free webinar on improving building products and ICC and HUD sponsored community block development grants for code enforcement. There is a FEMA codes tool kit on their web site. The link is on ICC web site. 
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March 21st and 22nd minutes continued

Jim Elwood spoke about the High School training program. Information appears on the ICC web site. It’s now up and running in some states and there’s talk with 21 states. There are 3 modules: School, Code Officials, and student. The program introduces codes to HS students and preps for national testing.
Rick Witt is looking for endorsement of agenda item 6.3, Candidate support guidelines as spelled out on page 5 in the agenda. A motion was made and seconded to adopt the policies, and after discussion regarding a submission deadline added to the guidelines, all members voted to adopt.

Mr. Jones presented George Martin a certificate recognizing him for his Region VII chairmanship the past year.

Mr. Bridges asked if Region VII should submit for chapter of the year and the consensus of the committee was to submit the application.

A motion was made and seconded to buy 5 raffle tickets. All members voted in favor.

The next meeting is scheduled to be held in the same location on September 19th and 20th, 2013.

The meeting was adjourned at 12 PM.

Respectfully submitted Tony Merlino – Secretary.
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